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MINUTES OF THE WHEATHILL GOLF CLUB MAIN COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 22nd February 2017
PRESENT:
Janette Stewart-Burnett
JSB
Chair

Gunnar Ovland

GO
Club Captain


Sue Bamping

 
SBa     
Ladies’ Captain

Dave Gregory


DG
Club Treasurer

Pete Dunford


PD
Club Secretary


Jill Byrne


JB
Committee Member

Chris Whyntie


CW
Competitions & Handicap Secretary

Ivor Lewis


IL
Senior Club Captain



Andrew England 

AE
Proprietor

1. Introduction
JSB welcomed everyone to the February meeting and stated that she was pleased to see IL was well on the road to recovery
2. Apologies
Steve Barrow
3. 4. Minutes of the Last Meeting 25th January 2017
The Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed, proposed by GO and seconded by JB.
4. Matters Arising from previous meetings
Matters arising were addressed either at appropriate agenda items or as follows:
Archiving
On-going
Action: JB, PD and DG
Shoe Cleaner
AE stated that the shoe cleaner is exactly what it is, a shoe cleaner and is not for any other purpose.
AE to review other ways of cleaning trolley wheels.

Action: Closed
Junior Membership
AE stated that Mendip has no fees for juniors and they have no junior members, therefore free junior membership is not the solution to attracting junior members.
He also stated it is the intention to introduce this year a Family Gateway membership 

Action: Closed

JB Reported:

On the evening of Monday 30th January Steve Barrow, Andrew England, Martin Liley and Jill Byrne attended a meeting at the club organised by the County Development Officer and attended by representatives of Wells, Mendip, Orchard Leigh, Long Sutton and Wincanton. The aim of the meeting was to establish a cluster group of local clubs who would agree on a strategy that each of the clubs would commit to in order to promote the game within Somerset. Four clusters within the County have been formed, each with a different focus. The focus of the local group is to trial reciprocal opportunities to play at any other club within the cluster at a competitive rate for example when there is high usage at the member's club. We also discussed strategies for a follow on project to promote and develop Junior involvement and increase Junior uptake which will be the subject at the next meeting in late March. 

Match Fees
The Wheathill representative at both the Avalon and 3 Counties league AGM’s raised the issue of raising the match fees. 
Both leagues voted for the match fees to remain the same.

AE to pursue with the clubs as it was felt asking the players at the players AGM was bound to produce the response received
Action: Closed
5. Secretaries Report and Correspondence.

PD Reported:
We have received correspondence from the EGU advising that all scores from non- qualifying competitions both home and away should be recorded to provide further information to the handicap committee.

This issue was passed to the handicap committee who have now nominated a number of non qualifying competitions for which a record of the top five players will be recorded. The efficacy will be reviewed at the end of the season.
Action: Closed
The winter matt SSS, proposed by management has been rejected by the handicap committee on the grounds that the proposal was not in accordance with CONGU rules.
The Committee wanted clarification from the SGU on the legality of the proposal and whether it could be classed as a local rule for restricted Wheathill only use, starting next year.

Action: AE
Invites and application forms have been received inviting the Club and vice captains free membership to the EGU captains society, these were passed to the Club Captain.

Action: Closed
The Wheathill team consisting of Sean O’Neill, Lynn O’Neill, Pete Moxham and Jen Warmington has been entered into the England Golf Team Club Championship. 
Action: Closed
Despite Wheathill showing an interest in filling the two vacancies on the SGU committee, we appear to have been overlooked in favour of applicants from Long Sutton. 
Action: PD to Follow up
The Committee unanimously agreed that we should purchase the Office for Home and Student 2016 version. Software purchased.
Action: Closed
6. Handicap & Competitions Secretaries Report

CW reported that the entry to all running competitions had been closed, the draws made and posted on the notice board.
He went to say that the winter competitions, i.e. Blades and the Winter Trophy/Plate are all nearing completion. For next year in an attempt to encourage more players to play winter golf the Winter Trophy & Plate will be extended to include a third competition for a Salver.

7.  Treasurer’s Report
DG provided the latest financial statement. See Appendix 1
DG reiterated that any monies given to the individual sections was not a set amount and is on the treasurers advice based upon the health of the balance sheet.
After further debate DG proposed that the committee approves £75 is provided the Ladies and Seniors Sections.
DG stated that in the budget for the year the following provisions have been made:-

Honours Boards £200

Engraving £450

England Golf Team Challenge £100

Presentation Night Food £300

Allocation to Seniors/Ladies Sections £150

This allocation leaves only £574 surplus at year-end
After some debate it was decided that the three section captains should decide what food was required for Presentation night and at what cost.
Action: SB, GO & IL

8.  Captain’s Report
GO reported:

Not much to report at this stage, but happy to say that the mostly benign weather so far has allowed us to play a lot of golf over the winter, so no excuses once the season starts.

The lean-to is a welcome addition to the clubhouse and we’re looking forward to the ribbon cutting of the practice net on Saturday 4th March.

A couple of new faces have appeared lately, Fiona in the bar, and Luis with the green keepers. We wish them both a warm welcome.

Looking forward to the competitive season.
9.  Management Report
AE  Reported: 
The shelter on the patio is finished.

The cupboard in the Bar is built. Can the committee empty the old cupboard so we can remove it from the corridor.

Post meeting note: action completed at the conclusion of the meeting

The course is coping well with the winter. The Green keepers are manoeuvring tees and ropes to alleviate wear and tear. Greens have been fertilised and cut as have the main tees.

The Treatment programme has been planned this week and our new Assistant Green keeper has started.

The Website has been working well.

Quiz night is on Saturday 11th March. Get your teams sorted!

If there is any news you would like in the Newsletter don’t forget to hand it into the Pro Shop.

The Junior Academy Programme is being put together.
10. 10. Ladies’ Section Report
SBa  reported: 
Kath James and Caroline Wolfe are representing Wheathill in the Daily Mail Foursomes. Their first match is at home against Long Sutton on 17th March.

It was agreed at the last Ladies’ Committee Meeting that a record of the winner of the weekly Roll, as well as the total number, would be kept. This is in line with the recommendations from EG.

Concerns were raised at the Committee meeting regarding the artificial turf on the 11th tee. It is laid so that the nap runs from left to right, whereas it should run from the back to the front. Left handed players experience difficulties when teeing off. It needs therefore to be raised and turned 90o anticlockwise. Is that possible? Left-handed players also experience difficulties when attempting to insert their tees in the slits on the temporary tees.

As the building will be painted this year, would it be possible to address the problem of flooding in the foyer?

As it is so expensive to replace the clocks on the course, could the money that is raised each year be put towards this expenditure?
11. Seniors’ Section Report
IL asked who entered open competitions onto the Golf Empire web site. JSB stated that it was the responsibility of the section competition secretaries.
IL also asked if golf buggies could be used in the winter when conditions allowed AE, that buggies were banned for January and February and that it was not practical to relax the ban based upon a daily evaluation of the condition of the course.

IL suggested white lines should define the temporary greens. 

IL requested the 13th temporary green be moved as in its current location it was in shadow.

AE stated that it was in the best possible position.
12.  Junior Section Report

Nothing to report:
13.  AOB
The Course Clocks are to be repaired as waterproof clocks are too expensive, once repaired they are only to be put out for the playing season and stored during the winter.
Action: PD On going
AE stated that extending the Ladies 15th tee will be reviewed in the autumn.

Action: Closed
Meeting closed at 19:34
14. Date & Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 18:30 on Wednesday 22nd March 2017 in the Club House.

Signed:                      




Date:

Chair
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Income

Levy income
Junior cash

Totals
Expenditure
Cheque no: 852
Wi-Fi to Aug 2017
Capt photos 853
Inr keepsakes 854
unused 855
Cancelled 857
Sign solutions 858
Engraving 859

3 counties fees
Wi-Fi Oct Nov Dec
Presentation night
Capts sweaters
Printer

Total
Gen/Mens/juniors
Cash at bank

Cash in hand
Total

Capts Charity
Income

Cash at bank
Total

Wheathill Golf Club Accounts

27th-Oct-2016 to 25th-Jan-2017

General Section Mens Sectio Junior Section Ladies Sections Senior Section

£655.58

£2,304.00

£2,959.58

£160.00
£144.00

£174.00
£327.99
£120.00

£60.00
£500.00
£234.96

£13.07

£1,225.56

£3,276.22
£15.00
£3,291.22

£560.00
£533.00
£1,093.00

£1,310.22

£1,310.22

£1,310.22

£776.35

£10.00
£786.35

£45.91

£740.44

£2,583.14 £1,550.66

£2,583.14 £1,550.66

£1,307.40 £1,089.02









General	Section

Opening	Balance £655.58

Income

Levy	income £2,304.00

Junior	cash

Totals £2,959.58

Expenditure

Cheque	no:	852

Wi-Fi	to	Aug	2017 £160.00

Capt	photos	853 £144.00

Jnr	keepsakes	854

unused	855

Cancelled	857

Sign	solutions	858 £174.00

Engraving	859 £327.99

3	counties	fees £120.00

Wi-Fi	Oct	Nov	Dec £60.00

Presentation	night £500.00

Capts	sweaters £234.96

Printer

£13.07

Total £1,225.56

Gen/Mens/juniors

Cash	at	bank £3,276.22

Cash	in	hand £15.00

Total £3,291.22

Capts	Charity

Income £560.00

Cash	at	bank £533.00

Total £1,093.00

Wheathill	Go l f 	 C l u b 	 A c c o u n t s

Mens	Sectio

n

£1,310.22

£1,310.22

£1,310.22

W h e a t h i l l	Golf	Club	Ac c o u n t s 27th-Oct-20

1

6 	 t o 	 2 5 t h - J a n - 2 0 1 7

Junior	Section

Ladies	Sections

£776.35 £2,583.14

£10.00

£786.35 £2,583.14

£45.91

£740.44 £1,307.40

W h e a t h i l l 	 G o l f 	 C l u b 	Accounts 2 7 t h - O c t - 2 016	to	25th-Jan-2017

Senior	Section

£1,550.66

£1,550.66

£1,089.02
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						Wheathill Golf Club Accounts										27th-Oct-2016 to 25th-Jan-2017

						General Section				Mens Section				Junior Section				Ladies Sections				Senior Section



		Opening Balance				£655.58				£1,310.22				£776.35				£2,583.14				£1,550.66

		Income

		Levy income				£2,304.00

		Junior cash												£10.00

		Totals				£2,959.58				£1,310.22				£786.35				£2,583.14				£1,550.66

		Expenditure

		Cheque no: 852

		Wi-Fi to Aug 2017				£160.00

		Capt photos 853				£144.00

		Jnr keepsakes 854												£45.91

		unused 855

		Cancelled 857

		Sign solutions 858				£174.00

		Engraving 859				£327.99

		3 counties fees				£120.00

		Wi-Fi Oct Nov Dec				£60.00

		Presentation night				£500.00

		Capts sweaters				£234.96

		Printer				£13.07



		Total				£1,225.56				£1,310.22				£740.44				£1,307.40				£1,089.02

		Gen/Mens/juniors

		Cash at bank				£3,276.22

		Cash in hand				£15.00

		Total				£3,291.22

		Capts Charity

		Income				£560.00

		Cash at bank				£533.00

		Total				£1,093.00










